
Special points of interest: 

• April 2 Town Hall Closed 

• April 5 Park and Recreation Steering 

Committee 

• Apr 13 Comp Plan Steering Committee 

• April 20 Town Council 

• May 1 Comp Plan Steering Committee 

• May 4 Comp Plan Steering Committee 

workshop 

• May 18 Town Council 

• May 31 Town Hall Closed 
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Town Staff Changes 
The past few months have been very busy in the personnel department! The Town Council 
hired Dave Treme to be the Interim Town Manager. Dave comes to the Town with forty plus 
years of experience and a wealth of knowledge. He has served in  Salisbury and Moores-
ville as Manager and more recently at the Town of  Spencer as Interim Manager. Dave has 
hit the ground running at Jamestown, filling key positions recently vacated and moving for-

ward on several projects in Town. 

 

The Town had three key positions vacated at the Golf Course which have now been filled. Former Golf 
Maintenance Assistant Superintendent John Hart left in January and former Golf Maintenance Superinten-
dent John Crowe left in February. During the interim time, the Town was fortunate to call back Jay Gardner 

who formally worked as Superintendent for many years. 

 

After advertising with the Carolinas Golf Superintendent Association, the Town has filled 
both positions. Jamey Claybrook is the new Superintendent. He began on March 8. 
Jamey and his family have moved to the area from Eden, NC where he was Superinten-

dent at Oak Hills Golf Course. Prior to that he was at Greensboro National Golf Course.  

 

The Town has hired Justin May as Assistant Golf Superintendent. Justin was Assistant at 
Jamestown Park from 2003-2013. He left to go to Tanglewood Golf Course. He is excited 

to return to Jamestown but will not officially start until April 5. 

 

The Golf Course also lost  its Turf Equipment Mechanic in January. That 
position will be filled by Justin King. Justin has been the mechanic at Oak 
Hollow in High Point. He is looking forward to the challenge of being the sole mechanic for 

Jamestown. 

 

The Town Council approved a new position of Town Planner when the 
2020-2021 budget was passed last year. That position has been filled 

as of March 22. Anna Hawryluk comes to the Town from the Piedmont Triad Regional 
Council. Anna served as an interim Planner for the Town in 2015. Anna has already 
been familiarizing herself with the Town. If you have planning and zoning questions, 

please give her a call at 336.454.7388.  

 

The Town Council will begin the process of hiring a Town Manager soon. The Pied-
mont Triad Regional Council  will be assisting the Council  with advertising and reviewing  initial applica-

tions. 

 

 

the Rotary Club sponsored 

set guidelines for outdoor events 

ng a vaccine and a return to normal. 
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Recycling 

will be 

picked up 

every  

Monday 

during  

2021! 

Join Town of Jamestown 

Annual Spring Litter Sweep 
April 24, 2021----9-11am 

Meet at the Jamestown Food Lion Parking 
Lot –  

Main Street and Ragsdale Road 

RSVP to 336-454-1138 

Plan to wear long sleeve shirts and high 
top shoes to protect against unforeseen 

hazards. 

HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE! 
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Jamestown Park Golf CoursE 

 

Pinecroft Sedgefield 

Follow us on 

Twitter 

 
@Jamestown_NC 

Subscribe to the Town You 

Tube Channel. 

https://www.youtube.com/ch

annel/UCmi_MH3cM_DfOvhs

LO9ZC6w  

Jamestown Park Golf Course continues to operate on a normal schedule with 
certain restrictions in the Club House. The grill will open for service as of April 1. 
We request that diners observe appropriate social distancing guidelines.  
 

Due to the restrictions, rentals for events at the Club House will begin but with 
limited capacity and for daytime events only. For  reservations call at 
336.454.4912. 
 

The Governor has relaxed restrictions on outdoor meetings, so the Town will 
begin renting shelters as of April 1. Call Town Hall at 336.454.1138 for shelter 
rentals. 

The Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire District will begin their semi-annual fire hydrant testing on 

April 1st and will continue this operation throughout the month, finishing by April 30th. 

All hydrants in the Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire District will be 

tested to ensure that they are operating properly and are 

able to produce the required water pressure when needed. 

This testing also includes all hydrants in the Town of Jame-

stown.  

  

Because this testing must be done during normal operating 

hours, it will be impossible to know in advance just when or 

where the testing will take place in any specific area.  Open-

ing hydrants can sometimes cause a temporary discoloration 

of water in nearby homes.  The discoloration is not harmful in 

any way and can be cleared up by running the water for a few 

minutes. 

 

This testing ensures the protection of citizens and is also an 

evaluation indicator used by the NC Response Rating System, which evaluates the fire 

district according to the protection they offer. 

 

Contact:   Lieutenant Derrick Blackburn 

336-299-4421 

Music in the Park Returns! 

The Town is pleased to announce the Music in the Park series re-
turns this summer. Dates are being set and bands have been select-
ed. The first event will be June 18 from 6-9:30pm. The band will be 
the Finns. Watch future newsletters for more information on dates, 

times and bands! 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmi_MH3cM_DfOvhsLO9ZC6w%20/jamestown-nc.gov/voa/Mydocs/sapple/Documents/Accounting
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmi_MH3cM_DfOvhsLO9ZC6w%20/jamestown-nc.gov/voa/Mydocs/sapple/Documents/Accounting
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmi_MH3cM_DfOvhsLO9ZC6w%20/jamestown-nc.gov/voa/Mydocs/sapple/Documents/Accounting


Town of Jamestown 

301 E Main St 

PO Box 848 

Jamestown, NC  27282 

Phone: 336-454-1138 

Fax: 336-886-3504 

E-mail: sapple@jamestown-nc.gov 

 

Sharen Apple, Editor 

Walking with History! 

Upcoming Events 

Apr 2  Town Hall Closed for Good Friday 

Apr 5 6:00pm Parks and  Recreation Steering Committee 

Apr 13  Comp Plan Steering Committee 

Apr 20 6:00pm Town Council Meeting on Town YouTube Channel 

Apr 24 9:00am Spring Littersweep 

May 1  Comp Plan Steering Committee Workshop 

May 4  Comp Plan Steering Committee Workshop 

May 10 6:30pm Planning Board Meeting on Town YouTube Channel 

May 18 6:00pm Town Council Meeting on Town YouTube Channel 

May 31  Town Hall Closed for Memorial Day 

Check the “Calendar of Events” section of the website for updates  

We’re on the  Web! 

jamestown-nc.gov 

TOWN DIRECTORY 

 

Town Hall (Utility billing, Plan-

ning, Finance) 

       (336) 454-1138 

 

Water and Sewer Emergency 

      (336) 454-1218 

 

Jamestown Park 

       (336) 454-4912 

 

Fire Department 

       (336) 454-3473 

 

Sheriff’s Department (non-

emergency)  (336)641-6691 
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Call 336.454.1138 

for an appointment 

with the Mayor 

 
If you wish to subscribe  or to submit your community event email  

Sharen Apple @ sapple@jamestown-nc.gov 

Copies available upon request at Town Hall  

 

Like us on Facebook! 

http://www.jamestown-nc.us/events.html
mailto:sapple@jamestown-nc.gov

